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I've noticed a trend in our estate planning practice -- an increasing interest in establishing private

non-operating foundations. This is interesting given the advantage that donor-advised funds

provide over foundations, most notably the reduced administrative burdens on a family who opt for

donor-advised funds over foundations. There are also extremely well run donor-advised funds to

pick from, funds with great track records and high customer satisfaction ratings. So what is the

reasoning? I think it stems from a desire of a parent to teach philanthropy to their children,

grandchildren, and possibly great-grandchildren. Family members are typically on the board of

directors of the foundation so they are forced to come together and make decisions about how

grants are made. The hope is having family members convening in one place and spending time

discussing charitable gifts will provide a springboard for other charitable giving. Even though the

foundation document typically provides family members with fairly easily methods of terminating

the foundation, at least a vehicle is in place for family philanthropy that can last generations.
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This material is not comprehensive, is for informational purposes only, and is not legal advice. Your use or receipt

of this material does not create an attorney-client relationship between us. If you require legal advice, you should

consult an attorney regarding your particular circumstances. The choice of a lawyer is an important decision and

should not be based solely upon advertisements. This material may be “Attorney Advertising” under the ethics and

professional rules of certain jurisdictions. For advertising purposes, St. Louis, Missouri, is designated BCLP’s

principal office and Kathrine Dixon (kathrine.dixon@bclplaw.com) as the responsible attorney.


